
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone,  

 

I hope life is treating you well and you are enjoying a little more freedom. It’s lovely to see the information 

coming through that some of our groups are able to meet in some ways. Even if it’s just six for a coffee 

it’s almost like a holiday to meet up and have a chat with your friends and family. I am also enjoying the 

fact that hugs are back on the agenda too. I haven’t yet made any attempt to have my hair cut and so my 

hair is now as it was when I was 18, I tried telling my grandsons I was a Rock Chick but they just laughed 

and said “Nana you’re 66!” 

 

It’s been a busy couple of weeks, last week as Federation Chairman I was invited to the local rally of the 

Inner Wheel, the female equivalent of the Rotary Club, it was very interesting to hear about all the work 

they do for charitable purposes. I also attended the Webinar organised by NFWI on Women In 

Leadership focussing on Climate Change, Covid recovery and Gender Equality, with a wide range of 

speakers from different backgrounds it certainly provided plenty of food for thought. 

 

Plans are well under way for the National Annual Meeting and all our representatives and delegates have 

registered for their places. Don’t forget if you want to attend as an observer, it’s not too late to apply for 

a ticket, just log on to My WI and you can book your place via the website.  

 

My own WI had two events this week, our regular meeting was a zoom meeting when we had Paulus the 

Cabaret Geek to talk to us, you can see the pictures elsewhere in the newsletter. We also had a socially 

distanced meet-up in the Biddick Inn, where tables were set up in sixes, we enjoyed seeing each other 

whilst having coffee and cake and we can’t wait to do it again.  

 

Don’t forget the two Federation events coming soon, Thursday 27 May our speaker on Conspiracy 

Theories who will give us lots to think about and the virtual craft session On Saturday June 5 at 10.30 

the subject is Paper Roses and to put your mind at rest – I promise not to sing!  

 

Please take a look at what we have planned in the next few months and come and join us if you can, it 

will be fantastic to see you.  
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Federation Dates for your Diary – all our events are free  

 

Date & Time Event ID/ Password  

Thursday May 27th 

7pm  

Conspiracy Theories – Andy Thomas is one of the 

UK's leading researchers into unexplained 

mysteries and conspiracy theories. His many books 

include the acclaimed The Truth Agenda, which 

explores paranormal phenomena, global cover-ups 

and prophecies, and Vital Signs, widely described as 

the definitive guide to the controversial crop circle 

phenomenon and nominated for Kindred Spirit 

magazine's Best Book award.  Check out his work 

and join us for an interesting evening  

Conspiracies – Truth Agenda 

859 3659 1602 

075874 

Saturday 26th June 

2pm 

Walk –Herrington Park – Meet in the car park at 

2pm for a leisurely stroll around the park.  If you 

don’t want to walk, just bring a chair and your 

flask/picnic and enjoy the company – details below 

(we will be walking in line 

with government 

guidelines) 

Thursday 24th June 

7pm  

Karen Tann – Zumba Exercise – something a little 

different for the Federation, please join with a 

floaty/chiffon/silky lightweight scarf and two 

wooden spoons (or similar) ready for some of the 

exercises. 

856 5092 4587 

676010 

Thursday 15th July 

2021 at 7pm 

 

Below Deck - What really goes on behind the scenes 

on a cruise ship! Kevin Reay and Adam Allinson 

have both travelled the world working onboard 

numerous cruise ships! Find out the juicy tales of 

what really goes on below deck in this entertaining 

presentation! No topic is off limits! 

859 6474 3774 

933143 

Wednesday 21st July  

10.30am 

Cleadon Hill Walk.  The route is a 5.28-mile ramble 

over the hills and the coastal path at South Shields.  

Meet at 10.30am at the Marsden Inn car park.  

(we will be walking in line 

with government 

guidelines) 

New Saturday August 

7th 1pm 

WI Pride Party Picnic in the Park – Details below   

Wednesday 18th 

August 2021 10.30am  

Washington Riverside Walk – The route is 6.18 mile 

stroll along the river over the golf course with 

Penshaw monument in the distance.  Meet at 

10.30am at the Biddick Pub car park. 

(we will be walking in line 

with government 

guidelines) 

https://truthagenda.org/conspiracies/


 

Thursday 16th 

September 2021 7pm 

The Plague Doctor exiled Geordie, living in the 

glorious Peak District….. and with a very 

entertaining and different story to tell. 

840 6630 7320 

212507 

New Thursday 

October 21st 6.45 

Autumn Council – with a special speaker for 

Halloween - Adrian Perkins. See details further on  

Issued once 

requested  

CRAFT DEMONSTRATIONS  

Sat June 5th, 2021 

10.30am 

Paper Roses  

 

841 2831 2909 

paperroses 

Sat 3rd July 2021 

10.30am 

Rubber Stamping - first steps to make us all artists.  
 

849 9638 7253 

647173 

Sat 4th September 

2021 10.30 am 

Vases for nothing - up cycling to make pretty 

containers   

889 2126 3196 

418846 

Sat 2nd October 2021 

10.30am  

Modelling with lightweight air-dry clay 830 4198 8597 

994216 

  

Herrington Park Walk and Get Together 2 pm Saturday 26th June. 
 

Originally planned as a walk around the park our discussions with members 

have indicated that not everyone would want to /or are able to walk but 

would love the chance to see other members and friends and family. We are 

therefore extending this to anyone who wants to come out and meet WI 

related friends. Bring a chair, an umbrella, sun 

cream, your sandwiches and coffee - although 

there is a cafe on site and an ice cream van too!  

We will gather on the grassed area in front of the main car park, near toilets, 

cafe and the play area if you want to have a go on the swings! Those who wish 

to walk can walk and those who wish can stay behind and enjoy the company.  

An ideal outing if you’re making your first tentative steps back into the world.  

See you there!  

  



 

 
  

 
 
 
 

 

Celebrate Pride (June – September) with us at the WI Pride Party Picnic in the 

Park– Saturday August 7th 1pm – Drewetts Park, Jarrow  

 

Pride is a public statement and celebration of the LGBT+ community and includes marches, parades 

and festivals across the world. The WI is a place for all women and we champion equality in society.  

Come and join us for an afternoon of fun and friendship!  Bring your picnic, chair, dress in rainbow 

colours and let us celebrate the joy of being together. 

Drewitts Park – known locally as Charlies Park is ideally situated between St Pauls Church Monastry 

and Jarrow Hall with its lovely garden.  Jarrow Hall is also home to the well respected Hive Coffee 

Shop, so if you don’t want to being a picnic you can get food and drink there.  There is lots of parking 

in the vicinity and the number 27 bus from Heworth metro stops right outside. 

Whatever the weather WI’ll be together.  National have designed this wordsearch to get you going and 

there are lots more activites on the website  My WI | What do you know about Pride? (thewi.org.uk) 

  

https://mywi.thewi.org.uk/running-your-wi/lets-talk-about-educational-resources/lgbt/what-do-you-know-about-pride


 

 

 

Autumn Council Meeting - By Zoom. Thursday 21st October 21 starts 6.45pm 

Free to attend but please register with the office beforehand as places are limited  

Our speaker will be Adrian Perkins 

the ghost Detective.  Be prepared for 

some spine-chilling different ghost 

stories. 

The Ghost Detective | England | Adrian Perkins. 

(ghost-detective.com) 

Author Adrian Perkins lives in 

Northampton and has been writing 

since the early nineties. From an early 

age, his own personal experiences, 

and tales of ghosts and spirits fascinated him. Adrian has always collected books on true ghost stories, 

but there was a problem. His collection of books highlighted the persistent repetition of well-known 

ghost stories. These stories began showing up in book after books. This repetition became such an 

annoyance Adrian decided to do something about it. In the early 2000’s he decided to contact the local 

BBC radio station and they invited him in. After explaining on-air his quest to find new stories to write 

about and publish, the radio station opened up the phone lines for people to talk to Adrian, live, or 

leave their contact details off-air. This move proved so successful two years later Adrian’s first book of 

32 eyewitness accounts, Ghost Detective 1, was on sale in high-street shops and available across the 

UK. After this success Adrian wanted to take things further than simply collecting eyewitness stories, 

he wanted to investigate locations for himself. 

In each of the Ghost Detective books, from number two onward, Adrian details several investigations 

separated by eyewitness accounts. Now working on book nine, Adrian has no intention of stopping or 

slowing down on the investigation front. 

  

https://www.ghost-detective.com/
https://www.ghost-detective.com/


 

 

 

We have also decided to run a Competition and all 

the entries will be shown in the meeting along with 

the results.  

‘Pandemic Piece’ 
 
We would like you to submit something made by 

yourself during the pandemic i.e., since March 2020 - October 2021.  The competition items must be 

no larger than 10 inches / 25 cm in any direction.  

 

Competition entries to be delivered to the Federation office during office hours 9 am - 2 pm on 12, 13 

and 14 October 2021, where they will be judged before the council meeting and results will be 

announced at the meeting.  

 

You can enter as many items as you wish, each item to be accompanied by a sealed envelope 

containing £2 entry free and a slip of paper outlining the makers name, telephone number and WI. 

Prizes of £15 (1st), £10 (2nd) and £5 (3rd) will be awarded.  

The criteria for judging will be:  

• Item must be handcrafted. 

• Fit for purpose. 

• The quality of work. 

• Conforms to schedule. 

 

We look forward to receiving lots of entries as we know you have all been busy bees during lockdown. 

Invites from WI’s  

Washington Concord Tuesday June 1st 2pm.......Frances Carlow. The Pearl lady. Frances will introduce 

us to the world of the oldest and only living gemstone, the Pearl. She will share her passion with us 

giving us the history of the Pearl and showing us her beautiful and vast collection. Please email Evelyn 

for details: nanclark2005@yahoo.co.uk 

Jarrow WI Tuesday 8th June, 7.15pm for Federation members. You are kindly invited to join our 

meeting where our speaker will be Speaker - Stephen Wells.  His talk will be 'The curious 

incident of Agatha Christie'.  On December 3, 1926 36-year-old Agatha Christie left her home in 

Berkshire and drove her Morris Cowley car towards Surrey.  The next morning the vehicle was found 

abandoned with her fur coat, briefcase and a driving licence left inside. Agatha Christie had vanished 

without trace! . What really did happen and why did she never talk about it? Please email 

Debra Phippen at jarrowwi@gmail.com for joining details 

Bowes Belles WI invite you to their charity auction in support of Gateshead Foodbank which is being 

held on Tuesday 15th June at 7pm. 

Email bowesbelleswi@gmail.com no later than 31st May to take part in the auction 

mailto:nanclark2005@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:jarrowwi@gmail.com
mailto:bowesbelleswi@gmail.com


 

 

Denman At Home. https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/ 

Have you been on a course with Denman at home why not give us your feedback and 

some photos of what you did. 

 

Read and Rhyme 

Julie Booker, Secretary Tickton WI 

has kindly given us permission to 

share her lovely picture and fabulous poem 

(below) she made for her art journal at the 

free Paint-a-Long with Quirky Birds for The WI 

(National Federation of Women's Institutes) on 

Friday, 14th May.  Lynn Barrow, Quirky Birds 

said "When I was originally contacted to be 

involved in the Me, Myself and WI project for 

National Mental Health Awareness Week I was 

asked to come up with a design that showed 

women coming back together now that lockdown restrictions have been slightly lifted. The ‘Friend-Sip’ 

design just fitted perfectly."  We, along with a few hundred others attended the session, which was 

wonderful, being a Quirky Bird has been a lifeline to many!  

 

The poem reads  

Quirky or what? 

One little quirky bird, forlorn as travels grounded. 

But hubbies present saved the day and Quirky Birds was founded. 

 

One little quirky bird couldn’t go on tour, so she painted with some friends and suddenly there’s four! 

Four little quirky birds zoomed into paint, A dancing llama tickled more and then there were eight! 

Eight little quirky birds paint flowers in yellow and green, a country cottage interested some, now there 

are sixteen! 

https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/


 

 

Sixteen little quirky birds are ready with a brew, Lets join in the paint alongs – gosh there’s thirty-two! 

Thirty two quirky birds, quirky cats and more, Friend sip parties, videos …number grow to sixty four! 

Sixty four little quirky birds, friendships growing steady, brushes up and colours mixed …yes.. we are 

ready !! 

Now hundreds of little quirky birds are sitting down to chatter, the word has spread, we hear it said: 

MENTAL HEALTH DOES MATTER. 

Soon thousands of little Quirky Birds will be zooming into paint, our headbands at the ready – wont we 

all look quaint ? 

Its not about the painting, but finding friendships through our art, so join us now and share the fun… 

With love from the Quirky Bird Heart 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

Some tasty makes using berries and fruits that will be soon in season.  

 

 



 

 

From cooling summer drinks to pineapple upside down cake why not make more of that tin of 

pineapples lurking at the back of the cupboard?  

 

 



 

 

Postbag – 

“Thank you so much for my voucher for being second in the Federation photo 

competition.  A lovely surprise this morning. Well done and thank you to everyone 

involved with the amazing newsletters look forward to reading through these. 

Thank you all again” - Liz Matthews. 

“I know you must be getting weary thinking of new items and articles to put into each new bulletin but 

I have to say I will be sorry when they stop!!  They put W.I. Life to shame...... oops did I really say that!! 

- No. 38 was full of interesting facts, information and articles so I'm not going to highlight any particular 

page.  It was all a pleasure to read.  Thank you again Joanne and Margaret - keep them coming” – Lynda 

Alexander.  

 

WI news  

 Washington Station WI and friends glammed up, 

fluffed up the feather boas and twinkled the tiaras for 

a hugely entertaining evening with Paulus the Cabaret 

Geek. Paulus gave them a tremendously interesting 

talk on the history of cabaret, sang us a few songs and 

emphasised how important the arts and creativity is to 

us all.  They were all mesmerised by his sparking eyes 

and amazing smile. A great speaker he engaged with 

his audience on all levels, he had even checked out our 

website beforehand. He also talked about the current 

show he is writing and will be touring with, a tribute 

to Victoria Wood called “I’m Waiting for Me Friend”. 

It’s a must see when it tours the country.  

 

The defibrillator that Sisters of Shields WI sponsored is 

finally in place! This much needed piece of life saving 

equipment is the only 24 hour accessible defibrillator in 

South Shields Town centre. SOS WI are hoping to work 

with the Red Sky Foundation again in the future so keep 

your eyes peeled for more defibs popping up in the area!  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Liz Matthews sent us a couple of photos; one is of Washington 

village which is starting to come alive again. 

The other is a happier birthday after lockdown, after coming 

second in Federation photo competition with a photo of boys 

at window.  This May she saw them, for both their birthdays.  

 

Whickham Fellside WI    held a 

SPRING BULB COMPETITION, 

where several entries were received.  

The competition was judged blind by 

Mr John Arkless and he declared the 

winner to be Mrs Pat Findlater - well 

done Pat!! 

 

The blanket squares are an ongoing project and Whickham 

Fellside WI are planning finger/hand puppets; poppies; 

Christmas Angels etc.  The 7 knitted blankets in the photo 

were taken to Birkheads Wild. Two will be auctioned to raise 

funds and the rest will be used on site. They do some 

wonderful work for both children and adults (check out their 

website here https://birkheadswild.org.uk/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbirkheadswild.org.uk%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ZQWsNKbx6Aqyq1887zHlWXYXfpB-fqVY7KA6PkUDzxJKT1VIV5ZaJFm4&h=AT33aU-BGZCyk5lV4Jy3ptfExIFwQYpa5sEwKXjXKF5ZVxrzM2RrtkPNLz5sEbFk7k503K60__oGIlBHotzUFmmf_aCQw5UIgD9-HMhTo12VjBeZkEcHXMvFqIH5VY6XefI68Y4gu3u9_jiWwmYP&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT26PWP78sXr_f2xWl5FRrJ4px0nopTYEpsYeB7_zhC4z8FRkgBsIXeDIKa21s5pDq_HKm3DkedyJV4bWRGMcJ0O-cHmm2jHRa6Ys1aPX7S1wMsE00MmrkdTHU989-aCIK7OThzpnQkbEZVd_iu2UlsoRURQKK12j2G6GEu1RaHvh2d78vuxgPoNfpOxgOVCAHx-VA


 

 

 

Debbie Lowe, from Fells Angels WI would like to share her story with you. 

“My mam passed away suddenly on 1st May. I made these memory rabbits for my sisters from two 

pairs of linen trousers she regularly wore. Due to restrictions one sister who is a consultant and lives 

away hadn’t seen Mam for 18 months, the other had only seen her from the garden as mam and I had 

become a bubble. I have two brothers one lives locally and he only came to the garden, the other lives 

in Spain and hadn’t been back for nearly two years and was unable to return for the funeral on Friday. 

Like many families over the past month’s family separation has been really hard. My mam found it 

upsetting we couldn’t be together and have a hug.  

 

We bought her a Facebook Portal and at the age of 87 she had a Facebook account.  Every Sunday 

morning, I went along at 10.30 and contacted my siblings and we would all chat over a coffee 

something we had done for many years with whoever popped along.  Looking back this was one of the 

best purchases we made for her. She could see us all together on screen and we could have a good 

chat telling her what we, her grandchildren and great grandchildren had been up-to watch them 

celebrate birthdays, dress up for Halloween and see them open presents on Christmas Day . It’s been 

a great way for all of her family to be that little bit closer and it’s so much nicer to see the person you 

are speaking to. 

 

We have been so lucky to have had this contact 

with Mam as well as giving us lots more 

memories to treasure. 

 

I would also like to say thank you to my WI 

friends (they know who they are) who have been 

there to support me with a listening ear , a cup 

of  tea in the garden or one of the lovely walks 

which have been arranged . They are helping me 

through a very difficult time. 

 

The pattern for the rabbit is Flora rabbit by 

Coolcrafting based in Cumbria. She is 2 foot tall “ 

 

  



 

 

Are you confused about what you can and can’t recycle? Country Life magazine did this great 

piece that explains the various symbols. There are so many different types it’s hard to know just 

quite what to do, I notice that lots of a Tesco stores are going to have recycling points for soft 

plastics, things like fruit and veg packaging, Crisp packets, bread wrappers etc. Every little 

helps!  

 

 

 



 

 

 

I know many of us are trying to reduce our plastic waste and lots of people have gone back to using 

solid soap rather than shower and bath gels and liquid hand soaps. Have you tried solid shampoo? I 

must admit I was sceptical, and it seemed a little strange using a block of soap to wash my hair, however 

I was pleasantly surprised. The first bar I tried came from LUSH and I couldn’t believe how long it 

lasted- 11 months and I wash my hair every day, I was careful to dry the shampoo bar after every use as 

like any soap bar it disintegrates when left in water. Admittedly my lockdown hair is longer now but 

I’m still finding that a bar of shampoo goes a long way. There are now a lot more available than there 

were when I first started.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 

As you all know this year’s resolution relates to detecting ovarian cancer, here is an article I came 

across this week which is relevant to us. 

 

 
 
 
 

  



 

  



 

 

 

Don’t you just love a visit to the seaside?  

 

 

 



 

 

 

Well, our weather is certainly whacky at the minute, if the sun is out it’s scorching within a minute 

though it can turn to hailstones, winds and pounding rain. But we are British, so we go out with our 

umbrellas and sunscreen!  

 

 



 

 

Word Search  

 

 

 

 

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to holidays and the annual meeting taking place the office will be closed w/c 7th June.  You can still 

reach myself through the office number and email address, the next newsletter will be 16th June.  See 

you soon. 

 

 

Best Wishes  

Margaret Carter - Chairman - Tyne and Wear South Fed of WI’s 

0191 5845814  

Margaret Carter 0191 4165269, 07718 231984 macarter1@hotmail.co.uktwsfwi@btconnect.com      

  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nUJV-9wvdB8 

 

 

 

mailto:macarter1@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:twsfwi@btconnect.com

